
  

 
 

Date Wednesday 29 April 2009  

Venue Herne Hill Baptist Church, Half Moon Lane, London  
SE24 9HU 

Start time 7.00pm 

Finish time 9.50pm 

In attendance Cllrs, Nick Vineall (Chair), Robin Crookshank Hilton (Vice 
chair), James Barber, Toby Eckersley, Kim Humphreys, 
Jonathan Mitchell, Lewis Robinson and Richard Thomas.  
 

Absent Cllr Michelle Holford 
 

Apologies received Cllr Michelle Holford 
 
Cllrs, James Barber and Jonathan Mitchell submitted their 
apologies for lateness  

Urgent items None received.  

Members’ interests 
and dispensations 

The following Members declared personal and non 
prejudicial interests in respect of item 11: 
 
Cllrs Robinson and Crookshank Hilton – concerning the 
Livesey Museum and the Dulwich War Memorial  
 
Cllr Thomas – as a member of Southwark Cyclists and 
parent of Goodrich Community Primary School   
 
 



  

 

Public questions raised 

 There were no soap box questions. 
 
The following announcements were made under soap box: 
 

• Seed and Plant Workshop on Sun May 17 2009 at East Dulwich 
Community Centre, Darrell Rd, SE22 

• Dulwich Festival – events from Fri May 8 until Sun May 17 2009  
www.dulwichfestival.co.uk  

• Bloom in Dulwich – part of London in Bloom – deadline for entries to the 
competition is Fri June 12 2009 

 

 

Summary of the decision or action 

The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.   
 
The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible. 
 
Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with Beverley 
Olamijulo on 020 7525 7234 

 
 

Item 
no.  

Summary of the actions and Decisions  Action 
by  
 

5. Chair’s announcement  
 
DCC notes: 
i) The Dulwich Supplementary Planning document was 
 approved at the main planning committee and executive 
 subject to public consultation.   
 
ii) DCC on 3 June will consider both the Dulwich SPD and 
 Core Strategy document. 
 

 

6. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes from the previous meeting held on 1 April 2009 
 
DECISION: 
The Minutes of the Dulwich CC meeting held on Wed 1 April 2009 
were approved as an accurate record of the meeting subject to the 
following amendments below: 
 
 

 
 
DCC 
Cllrs 

 



  

i)  Response to a public question concerning disabled parking 
 bays along Dulwich Plough to Goose Green should read:  
 

Local ward councillors (Cllr Thomas and Mitchell) advised 
that the East Dulwich ward Councillors recently concluded a 
parking survey for the area.  As soon as the results become 
available residents will be notified.   
 
Disabled parking will also form part of this process.  If there 
is a particular need or request for a disabled parking bay – 
the local Cllrs will explore other ways of doing this in 
conjunction with officers in parking. 

  
ii) Dulwich Projects Banks (omitted from the Minutes): 
 DCC recommended approval of one application submitted for the 
 area which is to go into the project bank.  Officers mentioned that 
 there will be another opportunity for bids to be submitted in future. 

 

8. Deputations /Petitions  
None were received.  

 

9. 
 

Cross boundary issues  
None were identified. 

 

 
 

10. Reports from the Police safer neighbourhood teams and & 
Dulwich community update on community safety issues 
 

DCC received updates from the Safer Neighbourhood Teams 
(SNTs) concerning policing matters, ward panel meetings and 
priorities for this month.  
 
East Dulwich 
Sgt Jackson stated most priorities from the previous month remain 
the same. 
 
Ward priorities 

• Youth engagement – looking at new avenues for community 
engagement – asking for ideas through local magazine  

 

• Burglaries – a reduction by half from previous months  
 

• Ward panel meeting – May 16 2009 at East Dulwich Police 
Station  

Sgt Jackson agreed to look into issues concerning bicycle theft in 
the area – a resident explained that he reported to the police that 
his bike was stolen; unfortunately it was not treated with any 
urgency.   

 



  

 
Village 
Sgt Jenkinson presented   
 
Ward priorities 

• Following the ward panel meeting on April 7 09  the team 
changed their priority to motor vehicle crime because of a 
sudden increase in this type of theft 

 

• Increase in robberies – plain clothes police officers on bikes are 
operating in the area as a result five arrests relating to bike theft 
and motor vehicle theft were made 

 

• Bike theft – check details on Met Police website – register your 
bike for free on the national Immobilise website 
www.immobilise.com provide the bicycle model make and 
frame number once registered if it ever gets stolen you update 
the website and report theft to the Police – your bike has a 
better chance of being recovered or traced  

 

• In addition to priorities the Southwark Council’s chief executive 
visited East Dulwich Police Station to view the way officers work 

 

• On May 18 – there will be an extra police officer joining the 
team shortly 

 

• Operation community payback - any projects (e.g. painting or 
grass cutting) which need doing - contact Village SNT   

 
College 
PC Aiveen McManus (College ward) explained that following the 
ward panel meeting on April 6 most priorities remain the same.  
 
Ward priorities 

• Anti social behaviour  with groups loitering around the Croxted 
Rd Estate – SNT have increased patrols  

 

• SNT organised a weapons free day on the Croxted Rd Estate  
 

• Park Hall Rd – regular patrols taking place because many  
shops in the area have been victims of crime  

 

• Three arrests were made this month for offences relating to 
grievous bodily harm and serious assault including one with an 
Asbo 

 



  

•   College SNT work closely with Lewisham Met Police 
 
Cllr Lewis Robinson thanked PC McManus for the work the team 
did to deal with a serious situation in Lordship Lane.  As a result 
things are a lot calmer now. 
 

11. Cleaner greener safer programme  
 
Todd Strehlow (environment & housing) presented all 87 CGS 
applications which made the shortlist.  Some applicants were 
present and spoke about their individual projects. 
 
It was agreed that CGS funding within the DCC area would be split 
amongst the three wards.  Local ward councillors agreed to meet 
separately to go through the shortlisted bids. 
 
DECISION: 
DCC notes the successful CGS schemes will be announced at a  
future meeting. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DCC 
Cllrs 
 

12. Dulwich Pride of Place  

The chair mentioned the Chief Executive spent a day with local 
ward councillors visiting various sites within the Dulwich CC area – 
e.g. Dulwich Community Hospital, East Dulwich Police Station, 
Kingswood Estate, Touchline, and the Herne Hill area.  Due to 
another commitment the chief executive conveyed her apologies 
and agreed to attend a future DCC meeting. 

 

 

 
 
  



  

14. 
Executive 
decision 

Members’ decisions 
 
Local Parking amendments 
 
DECISIONS: 
DCC approved the local parking schemes (except Lordship Lane) 
set out in the appendices of the report for implementation subject 
to the outcome of any necessary statutory procedures.   
 
This should be subject to: 
1. All new signage being mounted on walls or on the short posts  

adjacent to garden walls rather than on full size posts at the 
kerbside where feasible. 

 
2. Members decided to defer the report on Lordship Lane Nos. 

473 & 430 based on expressed concerns regarding disabled 
parking bays not being permitted on the land itself (Sunderland 
Court) instead of Lordship Lane Estate.   
 
ACTION: Officers need to provide a response to these issues at 
the next DCC meeting. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michael 
Herd/ 
Tim 
Walker  

 
 
 

The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the 
minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate 
recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the 
Summary of Actions held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils 
Development Officer. 
 
 
Chair                                   Date 

 


